## The Manorette January 2024





To Everyone who adopted a resident from our Giving Tree. We truly appreciate outpouring of love the community has shown.

Hay Springs School for the fun presents for the residents.

Methodist Ladies for the presents to our residents.

A BIG Thank you to everyone who remembered and gave to Pioneer Manor and helped make this a wonderful Christmas!









## Resident Spotlight

**Audrey Heimbegner** 





Do Not Worry

Do not worry, my dear friend.
The Lord is with you til the end.
He will help you through your life,
Through your troubles and your
strife.

If you will only trust in Him.

Do his will, believe in Him.

You must go to him in prayer,
ask forgiveness while you're there.

Ask for guidance from above.
He will send you care and love.
He'll be beside you all the way,
each and every single day.
You'll receive so many blessings,
that your cup will overflow,
and that should make you all aglow.
So do not worry my dear friend,
The Lord is with you til the end.

With God's Help By Audrey Heimbegner 8-26-1990



What a month December was! We were not able to have our group activities due to a covid outbreak. It was a very long month and thankfully we were able to come

out of the rooms in time for Christmas.

I just want to say **Thank you** to everyone who helped make Christmas wonderful for the residents. The outpouring of gifts was amazing and so appreciated! Now we are ready to start the New Year! We will be trying new programs and we really encourage community involvement with the residents- they love to visit and see others. If you have a talent, program, hobby, collection or just want to come have coffee and play cards, we would welcome you! Happy New Year! The Activities Team Danelle Horton, Char Pudelko, Teri Hunzeker, Nancy O'Brien & Jolana Varga





## Decorating

the Tree

































































































































































